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OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· One (1) Homeowner

ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· Paul Wassem of 19538 discussed satellite dishes, fence repair, and a sheet rock stain/roofing problem that is probably under warranty at his unit. 

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of June 11, 2009, Board of Directors meeting. Steve Gillen motioned to approve them. Jim Turke seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for June ’09 was reviewed by the Board.  

· The issue of the on-going leak near unit 19107 was reviewed. Gary M. is to follow up with Drainworks Plumbing. 

· 19310 – the leak coming from the roof was discussed. Gary M. is to send the repair report to Jim Foley. 

· 19314 – owner complained about dirt on his wall. The Board stated that the owner would have to do the washing of dirt off of his wall himself. 

· 19421- asbestos issue in his popcorn ceiling. The owner needs to be informed that there is a chance that he could have some asbestos and he should have the ceiling tested to be sure.  

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated June 30, 2009 – no report given at this meeting. 

· The delinquency report dated 06/30/09 was reviewed by Frank Hedges.  

· Security Report – Frank hedges reported that the doors to the clubhouse have been found propped open of late and that he discovered two young kids in the clubhouse without parents being with them.  Also, a vehicle was towed from a handicapped parking space. 
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· Maintenance – Jim Foley talked about the tenant/owner issue and the Board agreed to turn it over to legal counsel. 

Jim Turke talked about the barbecue at the small pool is broken. Frank Hedges motioned to have Steve Gillen purchase a new barbecue. Steve Gillen seconded the motion and it carried. 

The Board reviewed the guard shack backflow system issue. Gary M. is to call about the warranty on the last repairs.      

· Clubhouse – no action taken. 

· Landscape – no report.  
ITEM VI – Old and New Business

A. Old Business 

· The discharge of debts was reviwed by Frank Hedges. 

· 19305 issues were reviewed by Jim Foley. 

· The garage door at 19542 was reviewed and the Board approved to replace the garage door. 

· 19214 – applied to install an A/C. After review Ruut Van Den Hoed motioned to approve the application. Frank Hedges seconded the motion and it passed. 

B. New Business – None reviewed. 
ITEM VII – Correspondence – None reviewed. 

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles

Announce the summer barbecue in the upcoming newsletter. The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for August 13, 2009, at the clubhouse. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________
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